
Resolution No. 38 – 2021/22 

Authorization to Encumber Funds for the 2022-2023 Fiscal Year Prior to 

July 1, 2022 

WHEREAS, the Alvord Unified School District has determined that it has a need to issue purchase 

orders prior to July 1 for the following fiscal year in certain unique circumstances where there are 

requirements for items or services immediately after the beginning of the fiscal year;  

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED the Board of Education of the Alvord Unified School 

District authorizes the following positions to sign and approve requests for purchase orders: 

 Allan J. Mucerino, Superintendent

 Bob Presby, Assistant Superintendent

 Resma Byrne, Assistant Superintendent

 Dusty Nevatt, Chief Business Officer

 Kevin Emenaker, Executive Director

 Anthony Warnecke, Director III

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the positions above will be responsible to ensure that funds 

will be budgeted in the following fiscal year for the items or services ordered in advance of the 

beginning of the fiscal year.  

PASSED and ADOPTED, by the Board of Trustees of the Alvord Unified School District at its 

regular meeting held March 17, 2022, by the following vote: 

AYES: NOES: 

ABSENT: ABSTAIN: 

ALVORD UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

Julie Moreno, President 

Board of Education 

Please select one of the options listed below: 

Encumber funds in Galaxy only 

Encumber funds in Galaxy and OneSource 

X 


